
Year 9 Residential to Condover Hall 9th June to 11th June 2025

An outdoor adventure residential trip is planned for Year 9 at the above centre. Pupils will leave
school at 9:30 on the Monday and return by 4pm on the Wednesday.

Activities may include abseiling, archery, canoeing, climbing, fencing, giant swing, high ropes,

initiative exercises, Jacob’s ladder, trapeze, orienteering, quad bikes, team challenge, vertical play

pens and a zip wire.

Pupils will be accommodated in small dormitories with bunk beds and there will be clean toilets and

hot showers ensuite. Bedding will be provided, however a full kit list will be provided nearer the time.

All meals will be provided apart from lunch on the first day as pupils are required to provide their own
packed lunch, if your child is free school meals let me know beforehand that a packed lunch is
required.

Travel will be by coach and there will be Alder Grange staff accompanying the trip. The outdoor

activities will be led by qualified PGL staff. There are limited places, so it will be on a first come first

served basis.

Please note that Lancashire County does not insure your son or daughter for cancellation, loss of

property or personal accident. During the Spring Term full details will be given to parents and consent

forms signed during a parents meeting.

The cost of the trip is £370 (£330 for accommodation, meals & activities and £40 for transport). If you

are struggling to pay please don’t hesitate to get in touch, there may be something we can do.

If you wish your child to take part in this educational visit, please complete the information on

ParentPay by 1st November along with a non refundable deposit of £100. The outstanding balance

can be paid in the following way via the ParentPay payment system:

Three instalments:

£100 by 29th January 2025

£100 by 27th March

£70 by 6th May 2025.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs R Hesketh

Head of Year 9


